From:
To:

Manston Airport

 Subject:
 Re: Manston Airport (TR020002)

 Date:
 18 January 2020 17:25:10

Dear Manston Airport Case Team,

Thank you for informing me that the results relating to the Application for the Development Consent Order (DCO) have been postponed for a further 4 months. I have read through the information and note that the Secretary of State awaits further comments from those authorities, companies and the applicant, as highlighted in the attached notice..

I am a private individual who strongly supports the reopening of the airport. I trust that the Secretary of State, once he and his department have received the additional comments required, will find that all the necessary reassurances will have been met and that the DCO will be granted to the benefit, not only of those living and employed in the Manston area, but more widely in Thanet and the Eastern Region of Kent.

With Brexit behind us and the United Kingdom being in a position to open up trade with the World at large, the rapid turn-around cargo facilities are bound to be a major National Asset.

(From a personal point of view - I would love to be able to fly from Cape Town to Manston via Amsterdam - I am pretty sure KLM would come back once all was running smoothly. Who knows, perhaps Emerates Airlines could be induced to introduce a cosy corner for passengers on their well-established international cargo flights!)

Wishing the Applicant and all those who support the DCO, a successful outcome, Yours Sincerely Theresa Jill Iggulden Stevens.,

My allocated reference is: 20012737

On 17 Jan 2020, at 16:19, Manston Airport ManstonAirport@planninginspectorate.gov.uk> wrote:

Dear Sir/ Madam

Planning Act 2008 and The Infrastructure Planning (Examination Procedure) Rules 2010

Application by RiverOak Strategic Partners for an Order Granting Development Consent to upgrade and reopen Manston Airport

Notice of Secretary of State decision to set a new deadline for the decision and request by the Secretary of State for comments and further information

Your reference: 20012737

Please be advised that the Secretary of State (SoS) has set a new

deadline of 18 May 2020 for the decision to be made in this case. The SoS has also requested for parties to provide comments and further information on a range of matters **by 31 January 2020**. Please follow the links below for further information:

Notice of new deadline:

http://infrastructure.planninginspectorate.gov.uk/document/TR02 0002-005169

Request for comments and further information:

http://infrastructure.planninginspectorate.gov.uk/document/TR02 0002-005170

You can also view this notification on the project page of the National Infrastructure Planning website:

https://infrastructure.planninginspectorate.gov.uk/projects/southeast/manston-airport/

If the links in this email do not open automatically, please cut and paste them into your browser.

Yours faithfully

The Manston Airport Case Team National Infrastructure Planning The Planning Inspectorate Temple Quay House Temple Quay Bristol BS1 6PN

Web: https://infrastructure.planninginspectorate.gov.uk/

(National Infrastructure Planning)

Web: www.gov.uk/government/organisations/planning-

<u>inspectorate</u> (The Planning Inspectorate)

Twitter: @PINSgov

This communication does not constitute legal advice. Please view our <u>Privacy Notice</u> before sending information to the Planning Inspectorate.